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Meadview Civic Association Inc. 

DISCLAIMER: 

The Meadview 
Monitor is an official 
publication of the 
Meadview Civic 
Association (MCA, a 
membership 
association) P.O. Box 
217, Meadview, AZ 
86444. (928) 564-
2313, Fax (928) 564-
2520, or email: 
mca@citlink.net 
(please put 
“Meadview Monitor” 
in the subject line.) 
Notice in the 
Meadview Monitor is 
official notice of any 
and all proceedings 
of the MCA. 
Submissions become 
the property of The 
Meadview Monitor. 
We will not publish 
any letters or ads 
that are unsuitable 
for this newsletter or 
for which the MCA be 
held liable. The 
Board of Governors 
will make the final 
decisions on those 
letters, ads and/or 
articles that are 
printed. All articles 
must have a by-line. 
All letters must have 
a name and a 
traceable address. 
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Ron Balsamo: President 

Sharon Baur: Vice President 

Rita Caldwell:  Treasurer 

Clyde Haggerty: Secretary 

Larry Reilley: Director 

Don Swartz: Director  

Staff  Members: 

Lydia Marrero: Member  

Services Representative, Notary  

Selena O’Neil: Member Services 
Representative, Notary & 
Contributing Editor 

Fred Ellis: Maintenance 

Michael O’Keeffe: Maintenance 

Bob Reynold: Security 

Richard (Woody) Wood: Security 

Ronald Wood:  Security 

 

President’s Letter to the Members 

MJF IMAGES 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS & STAFF 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Hi All, 

I can’t express enough my appreciation for the folks who attended the July 8th, 2023 MCA meeting.  
As your newly minted president I will always put our community first and foremost in any decision 
I or the board makes moving forward. We have an amazing team on the Board of Governors (BOG) 
with deep knowledge of the history of the MCA. Your input is always valued so please understand 
that participation is not just encouraged but essential for us to better serve our community. Please 
take the time to attend future MCA meetings. Your voice matters. 

I thank those who have reported any problems they have experienced regarding the pool and the 
pool area. Michael and Fred continue to do an outstanding job of maintaining a clean and healthy 
environment for all of us to enjoy. Your vigilance and promptness in reporting issues have allowed 
us to swiftly address problems. However, we also recognize that there may be other areas requir-
ing attention. Please continue to bring any concerns to our attention so that we can promptly ad-
dress them. Your support and involvement are crucial in maintaining a facility that we can all be 
proud of. 

Community spirit and shared responsibility are the pillars that sustain our town's vibrancy. It is not 
only the responsibility of the maintenance team but also the duty of each resident to help in pre-
serving and upholding the standards of our community facility. We kindly request your coopera-
tion in maintaining cleanliness and tidiness in and around the pool area. By disposing of trash ap-
propriately and respecting the shared spaces, we can ensure that our facility remains a pleasant 
retreat for everyone. 

Lastly, we would like to express our deep appreciation for your continued support and participa-
tion in community events. Your involvement in various activities enriches 
the bonds that tie us together, creating a strong sense of belonging and 
unity. We encourage you to stay informed about upcoming events and ac-
tively engage in community initiatives. Together, we can foster an even 
stronger, more inclusive community that benefits all of our constituents. 

Let us work together to improve our community not just for today but for 
those who will follow us. 

President  - Ron Balsamo 
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Home & Garden 

 

Hello Friends, 
 
 This is a new page for our Monitor. We are hoping our 
community will help with this page.  We would like to post 
recipes, cleaning tips, gardening tips and even vehicle tips. 
Please send any of the above items to mca@citlink.net 
and put in the subject line “Monitor Tips”. We will pick a 
couple (or more) for each issue depending on how many 
we receive. Anything that is not printed for the current is-
sue has a chance of appearing in the following issue. 
Please make sure you include your contact information, 
we will not publish your private info.  
 
 Also we would love to hear about what you would like 
to see inside the next Monitor! 
 
 Thank you in advanced for any tips you send us! 
 
HAVE A GREAT DAY! 
The staff at the Meadview Civic Association 
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SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2023  Quail News 

The Quails are back!!! 

Last year was a great year! Our goal last year was to bring on new members and we did that.  Most im-
portantly, we were able together with our sister club The Morning Glories, to raise $20,000.  We gave out 
$1000.00 scholarships to qualified students in Mohave County.  This year we hope to do even better.   

Did you know that The Quail Club was the first club formed here in Meadview in 1979? We are a determined 
group and if we can make it a little easier for our youth to attain their goals we will keep this club going.  This 
year we have some great informational speakers lined up.  Beginning September 19th we have Suzanne 
Newell talking about our local plants here in Meadview.  In October we have Jason Miller updating us on 
Medicare. 

We meet every 3rd Tuesday of every month.  Come join us at the MCA at  10AM   

Enjoy a light brunch and join our covey. 

Barbara Braaten 

Vice-President 

 

Meadview EXPLORER’s / Over the Hill Hikers 

Before the wave of 100 degree temperture hit, 9 Explorers headed up the North 

Monolith for a gorgeous views of Lake Mead! We also had a 7 mile hike up the 

cliffs from the wash which we dubbed the “Barrel Cactus Garden Trail” 

because there were so many barrel cactus. Twelve Explorers took their 4x4 

vehicles and SXS’s to Salt Springs. We even met a desert tortoise!  

 

If you are interested in joining us, watch our Facebook page, "Meadview Explorers". 
If you are not on Facebook, email me at MeadviewExplorers@gmail.com, and I will 
keep you updated on future events. Anyone can join our activities.  

mailto:MeadviewExplorers@gmail.com
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SATURDAY  -  OCTOBERT 14TH 2023   -   10AM   -   3PM 
Friendly Reminder 

COMING IN NOVEMBER 

MCA FALL CRAFT FAIR 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 25, 2023 

9:00 AM -  3:00 PM 

Sign-up in the MCA Office 
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COME IN COSTUME! 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29TH @ 5:00pm 

MCA PARKING LOT —247 E. MEADVIEW BLVD 

FREE TO THE  

PUBLIC!  

COME JOIN US!  

LOTS OF CANDY & 
FUN FOR ALL! 
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(928) 328-8818 
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The Games are back open 

MONDAY   Shuffleboard 4:00PM 

TUESDAY   8 Ball/9 Ball Tournament 5:00 PM 

THURSDAY   8 Ball / 9 Ball Tournament 

5:00PM 

FRIDAY 8 Ball / 10 Ball Tournament 5:00 PM 

SUNDAY Wine Sunday & Open Pool Night 

 

*Fishing Tackle * Bait * Ice * Snacks  

*Shirts & Hats * ATM * Free WiFi  

290 E. Meadview Blvd, Meadview, AZ 86444   

(928) 564-2100 
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FOR SALE BY OWNER: 
2005 Arctic Cat 500      &      2004 Polaris 400 

$2,000.00                       —-        $1,500.00   

Call :  Bob Reynolds @ (928) 715-2832 
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•SECOND SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 

•SPAGHETTI 5-7 P.M. 

•TACO TUESDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

•FISH FRIDAYS 5-7 P.M. 

Check the V.F.W. Calendar to  see  if  there  is  a  scheduled   

Dinner  f or Wednesdays. 

DINNER   SERVED  TO  THE  PUBLIC, 

MEMBERS  AND    

NON - MEMBERS  ARE  WELCOME! 

COME  JOIN  US! 

V. F. W.  P o s t  1 10 14   

GO O D E A TS !  

Submit Your Photos! 

We would love to receive your photos of Meadview and the surrounding area. Those pics just might find a place in future 
Meadview Monitor publications and/or our website for other members to enjoy viewing.  Please submit photographs to our e
-mail address: mca@citlink.net. 

VFW FOOD BANK DISTRIBUTION  

Meadview Area  Nutritional Assistance 

Food distribution is on the Second Tuesday of each month  

Starting at 10:00 am  

(VFW PARKING LOT) 

FOR INFORMATION CALL  928-564-2441 

Equal Opportunity  Provider 

V.F.W. Post #11014 
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Friends of the Joshua Tree Forest 

 

 

 

    

We will be doing a study plot on our transplanted trees 
on the old Diamond Bar Rd entrance off Pierce Ferry on 
October 16, 2023.  We will tag and collect data on each 
of the 42 transplanted trees to document how successful 
the project is so far.  We need volunteers to help gather 
and record the data.  If you are interested, please save 
the date.  We will send out more details later.  If you 
have questions, please email us 
at arizonajoshuatreeforest@gmail.com 

   Thanks for your continued support! 

Pam Steffen  

mailto:arizonajoshuatreeforest@gmail.com
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Come and worship with us! 

 

 

 

e: 

Sunday                                                          
9:30 AM      Sunday School 
10:45 AM     Morning Worship 
12:00 PM     Fellowship time 
 
Wednesday    Zoom 
6:30 PM       Bible Study  
                      
Friday  
 1:00 PM Bingo at MCA 

• Side By Side Ride 4th Thursday of the month  

• Red, White & Blue guitars 3rd & 4th Thursdays @ 
9:00 am—call Vern for Details (435)705-1784 

 
       

       

  Pastor Scott Lewis (928)218-1563 

Meadview Community 
Church 

540 Hualapai Creek Dr 
 

Pastor Scott Lewis 
928-564-2411 

             Sunday   9:00 am - Praise Team Practice 
                              9:45 am - Sunday School    (For all ages) 
                            11:00 am - Worship Service  (Nursery is provided) 
 
             Saturday  4:00 pm - Praise Team Practice 

 
Thursday  1:00 pm -Bible Study/Prayer in the                                        

Worship Center 
 

The first Saturday of every month there is a  
Men's Breakfast at 9:00 am in the Worship Center. 

 

                  www.meadviewbaptist.com  

                  1035 W MEADVIEW BLVD. 

                    MEADVIEW, AZ 86444 

Meadview Baptist Church 

Please join us, Everyone is Welcome! 
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IMPORTANT NOTICE NEW RESIDENTS  

 

Please help our emergency responders identify your 
 property by posting your  

address in clear view.  

Meadview Civic 

Association  

Billing Options: 

Snail Mail: We 
would need your 
mailing address. 

Payment Options: 

Bill Pay: This you set 
up from your online 
banking.  

Credit/Debit Card: 
You would call or 
come into the office 
for us to process a 
payment. 

Check: Write us a 
check and either bring 
it to the office or mail 
it. 

Money Order: 
Purchase a Money 
Order and fill it out 
and either bring it to 
the office or mail it to 
us. 

Cashier’s Check: 
Purchase a Cashier’s 
Check  and fill it out 
and either bring it to 
the office or mail it to 
us. 

Cash: Please DO NOT 
mail cash. Please 
come into the office 
and make your 
payment. We will 
always provide you 
with a receipt for cash 
payments. (Receipts 
for copies or faxes 
upon request.) 
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September 2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   

 

 

 

 

 

1  

Bingo 1 pm 

2 RidgeRiders 8:30AM 

 

3 4  MCA OFFICE  

CLOSED 

   LABOR DAY  

5 

 

 

6 

Busy Hands 10 am 

 

7 

C.O.M. Meeting 10AM 

 

8 

Bingo 1 pm 

9 

10 11 

 

12 VFW Food Dist 10AM 

Chamber Board Meeting 

5PM 

13  

Busy Hands 10 am 

14 15 

Bingo 1 pm 

16 

17 

 

18 

 

19 

Quail Club 10AM 

20 Health Van 8:30AM 

Busy Hands 10 am 

21 22 

Bingo 1 pm 

23 

24 25 

 

26 

 

27 

Busy Hands 10 am 

28 29 

Bingo 1 pm 

30 

October 2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 Neighborhood 

Watch 10AM 

4 

Busy Hands 10 am 

5 

C.O.M. Meeting 10AM 

6 7 RidgeRiders 8:30AM 

8 9 10 

VFW Food Dist 10AM 

11 

Busy Hands 10 am 

12 13 14  MCA  Membership    

Meeting 10AM 

15 16 17 

Quail Club 10AM 

18 Health Van 8:30AM 

Busy Hands 10 am 

19 

LMRFD 1PM 

20 21 

22 23 24 25 

Busy Hands 10 am 

26 Blood Drive    

7:30AM 

27 28 

TRUNK-or-TREAT  5PM 

29 30 31 HOLLOWEEN     
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The MCA’s Board of Governors has requested members to fill out a 
“Recommendation & Suggestion” slip to help the Board of Governors 
better understand how they can serve the MCA Members.  The slips 
can be found in the office and the entrance area of the 
auditorium.  The Board thanks all of you who have taken the time to 
fill out these slips. Some of the slips requested the Board of Governors 
to form. 

Shuffle board leagues, weekly card games, bring in local music bands 

and have miniature golf tournaments.  All excellent ideas except the 

part about the Board doing it!  The Board of Governors has made 

available the setting for these recreational activities, but they truly 

have enough to do without facilitating a type of Club Med.   

The MCA Members are encouraged to reach out to one 

another and form their own clubs or leagues.  I suggest that 

you visit the office and ask one of the staff members to help 

you write a little article about your recreational interest, give 

your name, and a way for those interested to get in touch 

with you.  The MCA will gladly put the article in the Monitor 

and on the MCA website. 

 

 

Advertising rates 
This is a Bi=Monthly Publication.  

• Business Card—$6 per issue or $36 per year, 

• 1/4 Page = $10 per issue or $60 per year, 

• 1/2 Page—$20 per issue or $120 per year, 

• Full Page  - $40 per issue or $240 per year. 

Please make checks payable to:  

Meadview Civic Association  
P.O. Box 217                                          

Meadview, AZ 86444 
 

Note:   
* All ads must be paid in advance. 

* Sorry, no refunds for cancellations. 

* The MCA reserves the right to edit or refuse submissions. 
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Meadview Civic Association Inc. 

The purpose of our organization 

is to foster & encourage the civic 

advancement of our members 

and/or property owners. 

However, Social Membership 

applications are also cogitated. 

In August of 1970, the owners of 

the Meadview subdivision 

determined that to maintain the 

friendly small town attraction 

of Meadview, a central meeting 

& recreational facility was 

needed. They set up the MCA 

with involuntary membership 

to property owners. A number 

of Meadview families agreed 

and the Articles of 

Incorporation were created and 

accepted by the State of 

Arizona. With an $80,000 loan 

to erect the facility; 

construction of the lounge, 

kitchen and pool began January 

of 1971 and completed in July 

that same year. 

Meadview Civic 

Association Inc. 

247 E. Meadview 

Blvd. 

P.O. Box 217 

Meadview, AZ 

86444 

 

Phone: 928-564-

2313 

Fax: 928-564-2520 

E-mail: 

mca@citlink.net 

Website: mca-az.com 

Facility & Office Hours: 

Facility - 8 a.m. to 9  p.m.,   7 days a week                                                                                                                              

Office  - Tuesday - Friday   9 a.m. to 4 p.m.  / Saturday  9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

CLOSED  -  Sunday & Monday  


